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NOTICE OF A PUBLIC MEETING FOR THE OFFICIAL PLAN REVIEW 

You are invited to view a Public Planning Meeting of Council which will provide an update on the Official Plan 
Review. The Official Plan Review is an exciting project that will explore and update the policy framework that 
guides growth and physical change across the Town to 2041.

Where:  Online Via the Town of Aurora YouTube page

When:	   Tuesday, May 11, 2021

Time:	   7:00 p.m.

What is an Official Plan & Why DOES IT NEED UPDATING?
The community’s vision for growth and development is implemented through an Official Plan, which is a land 
use planning document for the entire municipality. The Official Plan sets out the goals, objectives and policies to 
manage and direct physical change and the effects on the social, economic, built and natural environment of the 
municipality.  The Town of Aurora is initiating a review of its 2010 Official Plan in accordance with Sections 17 
and 26 of the Planning Act to make sure the policies conform with changes to provincial plans and documents 
and to ensure they continue to reflect the changing needs of the Town.

Dialogue is encouraged
The meeting will be held at Town Hall, but will not be open to the public. Only Council and required staff will be 
present. If a member of the public would like to view the meeting or provide input they must do so electronically.
You can provide your input on the Official Plan Review by speaking at the General Committee Meeting of Council 
and/or make written submissions to the Clerk of the Town of Aurora. If you wish to speak at the meeting or make 
a written submission, please contact the Clerk’s Office (contact information below). 

Contact
Any inquiries should be directed to Planning and Development Services at 905-727-3123 extension 4226, 
Monday to Friday between 8:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m., to Edward Terry, Senior Planner via email at ETerry@aurora.
ca. Please visit engageaurora.ca/OPR for more information on the Official Plan Review. 

Personal Information Collection Notice

The Town of Aurora (the “Town”) collects information, including personal information, in communications or presentations 
made to Town Council and/or its Committees under the legal authority of the Municipal Act, 2001, S.O. 2001, c. 25, the 
Planning Act, R.S.O. 1990, Chapter c.P.13, and the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, R.S.O. 
1990, c. M.56, all as amended. Comments and feedback collected by the Town in relation to planning proposals, studies and 
applications is collected for the purpose of creating a record that is available to the general public. Please note that such 
records may be disclosed to any individual upon request. Further, if you are submitting letters, faxes, emails, presentations or 
other communications to the Town, you should be aware that your name and the fact that you communicated with the Town 
will become part of the public record and may appear on the Town’s website. The Town will also make your communication 
and any personal information in it, such as your address and postal code or email address available to the public unless you 
expressly request the Town to remove it. Questions about this collection should be directed to the Town Clerk,  
Town of Aurora, 100 John West Way, Box 1000, Aurora ON L4G 6J1 905-727-3123.

Audio and Video Recording of Council and Committee Meetings 

The Town audio and/or video records Public Planning Meetings. If you make a presentation to Town Council or its Committees, 
you may be audio or video recorded. Pursuant to Section 27 of the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy 
Act, R.S.O. 1990, c. M.56, as amended, (the “Act”) public feedback to planning proposals is considered to be a public record 
and may be disclosed to any individual upon request in accordance with the Act. 

DATED at the Town of Aurora, this 15th day of April, 2021.

What’s your plan, Aurora?


